REEDLEY COLLEGE

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, September 21, 2006

Library Wireless Lab, AV1-203, CC-208
Reedley College
September 21, 2006

Curriculum Committee Meeting Minutes

Minutes
Present

Ruben Delgado, Lore Dobusch, Jim Druley, Cynthia Elliott, Pam Gilmore, Gursewak, Richard Larson, Lina Obeid, Kim Perry, Jason Pinkerton, Michael Quinn, John Terrell, Bill Turini, Robert Urtecho, Tom West, Sheryl Young-Manning, Keith Zielke

Absent
Ruben Fernandez, Kristin Sullivan

Visitors

Jim Chin, Michael van Wyhe, Sergio Rodriguez

1.
Call to order

Meeting called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Sheryl Young-Manning, Chair.
2.
Roll

Roll sheet was circulated.
3.
Approval of the minutes of September 14, 2006

Minutes approved as corrected.
4.
Introduction of visitors
5.
Old Business

A.
Health Sciences Department (D. Chamberlain)



Course Modification



LVN 100 Foundations of Nursing – add BIOL 5 prerequisite


Approved prerequisites for LVN 100 effective Fall 2007.

B.
Curriculum Discussion Topics


CURRICULUM FORMS – Committee will work on modifying curriculum forms, revising handbook.




(most here handled through revising Handbook, Guide and forms)



1
Course Outline of Record




a.
Methods to Measure Student Achievement and Determine Grades




1)
Specific examples




2)
General examples



b.
What constitutes substantial writing assignments



c.
Outcomes/objectives – Bloom’s Taxonomy




d.
Lecture outline




e.
Lab outlines




f.
What constitutes lab for performance-based classes? (research)



g.
Variable units


2.
Distance Learning Form



PROCESS/POLICY TOPICS – (Kristin Sullivan)





1.
Technical Review – Suspended for Fall 2006 semester




(brainstorm & research—may be handled through revising handbook and guide)

a.
When to hold TR


b.
How to handle outlines (as a whole committee, or small groups)




c.
TR used for a first hearing 



2.
Process for reads 



3.
System for getting curriculum through



4.
Start/End of curriculum cycle



5.
In-service for curriculum committee members



6.
Deleting vs. modification of courses



LEVELS TOPICS – (John Terrell)



1.
Advisory levels




a.
ENGL 1A




b.
ENGL 125, ENGL 126, MATH 101





and what happens to these if state raises the levels for basic skills? (research)


2.
What makes a course (research, but some is in the handbook already)


a.
baccalaureate level



b.
transferable



c.
eligible for articulation



d.
RC GE



e.
degree applicable



3.
RC GE guidelines.



4.
Developmental level courses 


a.
grading basis


b.
do all similar courses have to have same grading basis



COMMUNICATION TOPIC

1.
RC

2.
North Centers, including deans

3.
FCC



4.
CSUF when applicable


HANDBOOK REVIEW (Bill Turini, Ruben Delgado, Tom West)
6.
New Business 


MATH & TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

Request for Approval of a Course via Distance Learning – effective Summer 2007


MATH 4A Trigonometry, 4 units

Ron Reimer will develop during Spring 2007 semester to be offered during Summer 2007 session.  Usually high school students enroll in the summer session, and by offering MATH 4A in the online mode of delivery this will be an opportunity for other students to be able to take MATH 4A during the summer session.  Students will be required to take all exams on campus.  Contact will be maintained through the use of e-mail. Ron is researching Virtual Classroom and BlackBoard for possible use for this course.

Ruben Delgado has a concern about a lecture class being taught online since there is no face-to-face lecture occurring. 
Questions about the success rates of other online math classes were asked.  These courses have not been offered online long enough to get this information.

Concerns about cheating in online courses were expressed.

Cynthia Elliott said we should think carefully about going completely online.

Tom West said the Curriculum Committee needs to look at criteria for evaluating courses for distance learning mode of delivery.

Mike Quinn pointed out that there are several tools inside of BlackBoard which allow the course to be interactive such as the Discussion Board.  The purpose of bringing the request to the committee is not for a complete course presentation, but to ask permission to design a course for delivery in the distance learning mode.  The Committee needs to ask if it believes the course is suitable for the mode of delivery being requested.
Jim Druley asked what is the retention in other math classes  in order to anticipate the retention rate for online math class.  Ron replied students tend to drop Trig within the first two weeks and those who stay after that tend to stay for the remainder of the class.  Drops seem consistent with other math classes.

Lore Dobusch reminded the Committee that it can approve this as a one-time online offering with student evaluations being conducted and reported on, before the Committee approves course for further online offerings.
7.
Other
Board of Governors has approved the higher level requirements.  Departments may want to begin considering alternative classes that would fit in the vocational pattern

The Math Department is in the process of discussing the change and is beginning to write courses to meet vocational student needs.

Pam Gilmore wanted to give her thanks to the volunteers on the Discussion Topics committees.

Cynthia Elliott volunteered to research how other colleges are developing SLOs and moving into the assessment loop, as well as researching designing new courses for the new regulations and outcomes. Jim Druley will assist.
Lore Dobusch, Jim Druley, and Cynthia Elliott volunteered Jim Druley to get outlines from other colleges for the committee to look at.
8.
Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  Subcommittees continued to work on Discussion Topics list.
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